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Date: April 15™, 2008

Subject: Proposed Construction of Telecommunications Facility
To Whom it May Concern;

Thompson Hills West is a private townhouse community located on Westside Drive in the
town of Thompson, Connecticut and is comprised of 42 home/unit owners.

Several years ago we were contacted by Cellco Partnership d/b/a/ Verizon Wireless and
asked if we would be interested in allowing a telecommunications facility to be mstalled on
our property. At that time our association said yes and the process began. For reasons
unknown, the plans for the installation of said telecommunications facility ended and no
facility was built. When the process began again a few years later, our association was
asked if they wanted to participate in the process again as our location geographically
makes us an ideal site for the telecommunications facility and at that time our board of
trustee’s said no, forcing Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless to begin to look for
alternate sites.

On February 15", 2008 all home/unit owners of Thompson Hills West were notified by the
law firm of Robinson & Cole, which represents Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless
that an application was going to be presented to the Connecticut Siting Council and that
they had 2 proposed cell site locations in our neighborhood for the construction of the
telecommunications facility. The first proposed cell site location (Site A) is located at 347
Riverside Drive and the second proposed cell site location (Site B) is located at 407
Riverside Drive, both in the town of Thompson, Connecticut.

The Board of Trustee’s writes to you today, in accordance with Connecticut General
Statutes 16-30 et seq in that we wish to be considered as an alternate site, thus becoming -
proposed site location (Site C) in the application process and wish to herein be called/an
iniervener in the application process that is presently ongoing. We at Thompson Hills West
feel we are the preferred cell site location due to our property being much easier for
construction of a telecommunications facility as well as sitting higher geographically than
either of the 2 other proposed sites (Site A & B).

We wish to be kept abreast of the application process including but not limited to the dates,
days and times of any and all public hearings that the Siting Council schedules in our area
as it pertains to this specific application by Cellco d/b/a Verizon Wireless.

We hope any and all consideration that may be due us be granted by the Connecticut Siting
Couneil. :

{ assistance in this matter.

Richard W. Thunberg Jr.
Board President




